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	Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Awards Over $34 Million In Grants To Metro

Today, the FTA announced the latest round of 2011 Grant award winners. We received two grants from the FTA. We were awarded $25 million from the Bus & Bus Facilities Program/State of Good Repair (SGR) Initiative for the purchase of new CNG buses. Please click here to view this grant award notice. We were also awarded $9.6 million under the Livability Initiative of the Bus & Bus Facilities Program for the Patsaouras Plaza Busway Station to provide a direct connection from the El Monte Busway. Please click here to view this grant award notice. The grant selection process was highly competitive and FTA reviewed 839 project applications representing $4.9 billion in funding requests from transit providers across the country for Fiscal Year 2011 discretionary grants. Our grants are the largest awarded in California. Additionally, the grant for the Patsaouras Plaza is the largest awarded in the country under the Livability Initiative. Our SGR grant is the fourth largest grant awarded among all grant awards from all programs. The FTA has still not announced its awards for the Transit Investments for Greenhouse Gas and Energy 
Reduction (TIGGER) Program, the Transit Climate Change Adaptation Assessment Pilot Program, the Clean Fuels Grant Program, and the Veterans Transportation and Community Living Initiative Capital Grants Program for which we have also submitted grant applications. TIGER III Grant Applications are due on October 31, 2011.

http://grants.ost.dot.gov/public/ViewMessage.cfm?MsgID=k9829tqvy2
http://grants.ost.dot.gov/public/ViewMessage.cfm?MsgID=kh5y6my757
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